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UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D € 20888

SAEETY EVALVATION DY THE OFFICE OF NUCLEAR REACTOR REGULATION
RELATING 1O EVALVATION OF RESPONSE 1O NRC BULLETIN NO. $0-02
COMMONNEALTH EDISON COMPANY
AASALLE COUNTY STATION, UNLT &

DOCKET NO. §0-474

1.0 BACKGROUND

Reference 1, which presents Commonwealth Edisun Company's (CECo, the Vicensee)
evaluation of LaSalle County Station, Unit 2, Cycle 5, in accordance with
Bulletin No, 90-02, inoicated that although CECo no Yonger places irradiated
fuel channe! boxes on new/fresh fuel assemblies, previous channel box
management practices included the re-use ¢f channel boxes. A. & result, somo
channel boxes from the LaSalle County Station initia) cycle discharge batch
were placed on the fresh fuel assemblies that were loaded in LaSalle Unit 2,
Cycie 2 and LaSalle Unit 2, Cycle 3 (as discussed in Reference 2). These
channel boxes had received a single cycle of frradiation, ylelding channel box
exposures from 4 to 14 GWD/MTU, prior to their placement on the LaSalle
Unit 2, Cycle 2 and Cycle 3 reloads. It is those rcmu1n1n? cxsosoc channel
boxes from LaSalle Unit 1, Cycle 1, that were used in LaSalle Unit 2, Cycle 2,
8y:1023.clng C{clc 4, that are now proposed for use in the upcoming LaSalle

n ] yc. .

The licensee points out that because LaSalle County Station is a C-Lattice
Tant, with uniform water gaps around the assemblies, there is less channel
ox bow as a function of exposure and & smaller impact on local Yetktng (and

hence critical power margins) relative to compavable D-Lattice plants. NRC

in-house data, collected from various sources supports this conclusion,

This safety evaluation covers the staff review of the Commonwealth Edison
Company strategy for re-use of channel boxes in the upcoming Cycle § reload
for LaSalle County Station, Unit 2.

2.0 EYAIUATION
2.1 Projected LaSalle Unit 2, Cycle 5, Channel Box Configuratien

in their September 6 submittal, the licensee grovided a core map and tabulated
dats indicating the lozation of the re-used channels and the Cycle 5 projected
fuel exposures. The 12] assemblier scheduled for re-use in Cycle 5 will be
Yoaded ?rinarily on the core :ariphor{. thus minimizing the number of channel
boxes placed in limiting, high-power locations while maintaining core
symmetry. Eighteen fuel assemblies from Cycle 4 will be rechanneled with new
channel boxes for the upcoming Cycle 5.
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4.0 LONCLUSION

Based on the above evaluation, the NRC staff has concluded that the Yicensee's
submittal on Cycle § reload design with re-used channel boxes, and the methods
used to account for the channel box bow impact on the rore operating limits is
acceptable, because the data and the methodology used provide re.sc:able
assurance that the thermal margin to the critical power ratio safety limit is
maintained,

if in future cycles channel box re-use is cons.dered, further review and prior
approval by the NRC staff will be required.
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